
 

 

Wednesday 30th October, 2019 

Dear Parents, 

 

Welcome to our second newsletter of Term 4, our last term for 2019! 

After a recent vote by our community, it has been decided that a P&C will be formed. The AGM for this 

will be on the 20th November at 9:30am. It would be great to see as many parents and community 

members at this as possible. Please remember your $2 for your membership fee. 

Presentation Day will be on the 21st November at 9:30am. Parents of students who will be receiving 

awards will receive a letter next week informing them of this achievement. 

Swimming Scheme has kicked off and students are doing a great job. I am the instructor for the Marlins 

and I am already noticing some good improvements. 

Please remember that students should be dropped off between 8:30 and 9:15am. A teacher will ring the 

bell  at 8:45am when playground duty begins. Prior to that students should be sitting down quietly. 

Students are not to play with balls or to  be running around during this morning time. 

As most of you are aware Mrs Denning is having a baby. Mrs Denning will be taking some time off this will 

begin from today. Mr Brand will be teaching Stage 2 on a Monday and Mrs Rees will be teaching Stage 2 

for the rest of the week. 

As some of you have been asking I am endeavouring to have 2020 organisation planned this term and 

hopefully shared with our community by the end of 2019. 

Ms Cat Boorer  

Principal 

You don’t have to be perfect to be amazing! 

Upcoming Events:    
                                                  

Fri 1st Nov Kinder Orientation Day #3 

Fri 15th Nov Kinder Orientation Day #4 

20th Nov  P&C AGM 

Thurs 21st Nov  Presentation Day Ceremony 9:30am  

Wed 27th Nov  Year 6 Fun Day 

Thurs 28th Nov Year 6 Farewell in the evening  

Fri 29th Nov Kinder Orientation Day #5 

Fri 13th Dec Kinder Orientation Day #6 

Kitchener Public School 

38 Richmond Street, Kitchener, 2325 

Phone: 4990 2974 Email: kitchener-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Upcoming Events:                                                  

TERM 4 

28th Oct -8th  Nov        Intensive swimming  

Thurs  31st Oct                                                                                
—Fri 1st Nov                 Year 3/4 Sydney Excursion 

1st Nov    Kinder Orientation  

8th Nov    Captains speeches  

8th-11th Nov     Healthy Harold 

20th Nov      P&C AGM  



 

 

Presentation Day Raffle Donations 

We are asking for donations of various items to 

make up prizes for our Presentation Day Raffle.  

All money raised from the raffle will go to our 

newly established P&C.  Please put any donations in the basket located in the office.  

Thank you to those that have already donated, it is appreciated. 

Reminder  

STAGE 2 CAMP 

7:20am Thursday 

 

 

Kindergarten 2020 Transition Visits 

We will be holding several transition visits this year ~ 
 

Friday 20th Sept ~  9.30am—11.15am Children in Kinder Room; Parents’ Information Session 

Friday 1st Nov ~  9.30am—12.30pm Children in Kinder Room; pack lunch (no parents/carers) 

Friday 15th Nov ~  9.30am—12.30pm Children in Kinder Room; pack lunch (no parents/carers) 

Friday 29th Nov ~  9.30am—2pm Children in Kinder Room; pack lunch (no parents/carers) 

Friday 13th Dec ~  9.30am—3.15pm Children in Kinder Room; pack lunch & recess; (no parents/

   carers) 

School Uniforms & Bags For Sale 

We have our current school uniforms for sale. Lowes 

Cessnock is now the stockist for our uniforms & we no 

longer stock them here at school so would like to sell 

all that we have left . 

 

 School Bags    $30 

 School Jackets   $35 

 Girls Tunics    $30 

 Boys Formal Shirts   $20 

 Boys Grey Shorts   $15 

   

 
Year  6 Farewell  

Last chance for RSVP and money for 

Year 6 farewell which is due at school 

now!  

You will miss out on this memorable 

night in your child's schooling if you 
don’t pay now. 



 

 

Update to Family Details 

If your family circumstances change whether that be a change of address or phone 
numbers, or change of your emergency contact person please notify the office. It is 
extremely important that we have the current contact details for us to be able to 

contact you should the need arise.  

 

 

 

 

Please remember to pack everything your child will need for swimming. 
If they are wearing their swimmers to school please don’t forget undies!  

Students need to bring a towel, undies, sunscreen & a plastic bag for 
their wet things. 

Please when visiting the school come to the office to sign in or 

if your child is arriving late or leaving early. Come to the office 

for an early leavers or late arrivals slip prior to going to the 

classroom to collect your child. 

Thank you  

Mrs Archbold & Mrs Osland 

(office) 

 



 

 

Have fun at 
camp  

Stage 2! 
 


